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Our next meeting 

will be held  

Thursday,  

January 7th, 2021, 

at 7:00pm at the 

HB Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors 

open at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of 

this organization 

is to unite the 

property owners 

of Hernando 

Beach for Civic 

purposes that 

lead to improved  

quality of life. 

Hernando Beach  

Property Owners  

Association  

Newsletter 

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 
BY DIANE M. GREENWELL 

 
Welcome to the New Year! Please join us to help craft, innovate, and envision 
the future of HBPOA and the Hernando Beach Community!  With the commit-
ment and support of the property owners, both residential and business, the 
HBPOA can be a much stronger platform for the advancement of our shared 
interests in the improvement of services, future residential and business devel-
opment, and quality of life in Hernando Beach. We must work together to re-
store the respect and trust of our local government officials and county staff. We 
need to cultivate the relationships necessary to accomplish the short-term and 
long-term goals and opportunities the future holds for us. We must harmonize 
our diversity of interests so we can unleash all of the passion and imagination, 
creative power, and enthusiasm within the HBPOA membership for positive pur-
poses. We want a vision for Hernando Beach that inspires most of us, not just 
some of us. We urge our HBPOA Membership to share ideas, work for unity of 
community, and promote the HBPOA to your friends and neighbors. A strong 
platform and a vision plan will benefit all of us. 
 
In 2021 we look forward to a more positive environment for membership partici-
pation in committees and positive feed-back and contribution to the leadership 
and management of the HBPOA. There is no better way to get to know your 
neighbors than to work hand in hand with them to accomplish common goals. 
Volunteering can take as much or as little time as you have to offer. For those 
who have a passion for gardening, please consider the Landscape/
Beautification committee. For those who want to have more influence on the fu-
ture of Hernando Beach, join the Governmental Affairs Committee. Get more 
involved as an HBPOA liaison with our elected county officials, the HBPOA Of-
ficers and Directors, and related Membership activities. We intend to add sever-
al ad hoc committees, such as an Environmental Committee, to inform us about 
issues affecting our waterways and water/land use businesses.  Look for the 
article on “Committees” to learn more about areas that you can help. The Hospi-
tality Committee is also planning several events this year where those who want 
to help will have an opportunity to occasionally assist them with events. 

(Continued on page 3) 

By:  Vicki Anderson 



2 



3 

The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

Jan. 10th for publication in our February Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
Black & White: 
1/8 page  - $95 
1/4 page - $190 

1/2 page - $335 - best buy 
full size - $650 

 
Color: 

1/4 page - $352 
1/2 page - $700 
full size - $1400 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

 
What a great way to end 2020! 78 members attended the 
superb Christmas Holiday Dinner Party at Brian’s Place 
that our Hospitality Team orchestrated with Brian Alvarez. 
They made sure that everyone left with pictures, orna-
ments, new friends, and good memories. We are very 
blessed to have such a great group of volunteer leaders 
who work hand in hand to accomplish their goals despite 
the challenges that 2020 has imposed. We thank the busi-
nesses and individuals for the many door prizes contribut-
ed. Please remember them and support them by patroniz-
ing their businesses as published in a separate article. 
 
All 2021 calendars were sold by year end producing ap-
proximately $3,600 for the HBPOA. Already, many of the 
local businesses have asked about ads for the 2022 calen-
dar. It is never too early to start saving those awesome 
photos and emailing them to hbpoa34607@gmail.com for 
inclusion in 2022’s calendar! We are in hopes of increasing 
production for 2022 to make $4,000-$4,500. A special 
thanks to Sharie Oakland Realty for purchasing 80 calen-
dars, Silver Dolphin 50 calendars, Weaver Group Realty 20 
calendars, and all the local members and community folks 
who made purchases. We hope you will enjoy the monthly 
photos throughout the year. Don’t forget to visit the local 
businesses featured in the front of the calendar to show 
your appreciation of their sponsorship. 
 
I would like to thank our outgoing 2020 Board members, 
Mike Fulford-VP, Pat Cordova-Secretary, and Joe Wachs-
Director, for their support and ideas to conduct business 
through the COVID-19 epidemic. We welcome our incom-
ing 2021 Board members, David Skinner-VP, Barbara 
Gossett-Secretary, Scott Fitzgerald-Director, and Bill Rob-
erts-Director. Please reach out to any of your Board mem-
bers with questions and/or ideas that you may have for 
2021. Installation of officers will be conducted at our Janu-
ary 7, 2021 meeting. We hope you will join us to welcome 
your 2021 Board. 
 
As a reminder, membership for 2021 is now due. If you 
have not yet done so, please fill out the application in the 
Beachcomber and bring your check to the meeting or mail 
it. If you prefer to go on line to the website you can fill out 
an electronic application and pay electronically. 
http://www.hernandobeachpoa.com/hbpoa.html As a friend-
ly reminder, membership dues increase to $35.00 on Janu-
ary 1, 2021. If your renewal dues are not paid by February 
28

th
, you will have a 60-day waiting period to be able to 

vote and will be considered as a new applicant. Be sure to 
join or renew membership and become a part of our grow-
ing association. We ended 2019 with 208 members. We 
ended 2020 with 272 members. With your help, let’s contin-
ue growing our membership in 2021. HBPOA appreciates 
your support. 
 
Happy New Year to all. Let’s make great things happen for 
our community in 2021. We look forward to seeing you at 
the January 7, 2021 meeting at 7:00 p.m. at the Coast 
Guard Building.  
 
Diane Greenwell 
2021 HBPOA President 
 

(Continued from page 1) 

JANUARY GUEST SPEAKER 
 
By:  Dave Skinner 
 
Michael Senker -Vice Chair of the Hernando County Port 
Authority will be guest speaker at the January 7, 2021 
Meeting of the HBPOA. Michael has resided in Hernando 
Beach since 2003 but has been very active in the commu-
nity since 1993. Michael has donated much of his time 
working on ecological projects such as the “Ghost Ship" 
which was sunk off the Hernando Beach coast to help sus-
tain and enhance the ecology of Hernando County coastal 
waters. Restoring Ecosystems and Coastal Habitats is criti-
cal to maintaining sea life off the coast of Hernando Beach. 
Michael will share some interesting goals for future Ecologi-
cal development that should be of interest to the communi-
ty.      
 
 

LET’S MAINTAIN THE BEAUTY OF  
OUR COMMUNITY 

 

By:  Cathy Groves 
 

No surprise to any of us that Hernando Beach is a secret to 
many! 
 
As travelers and tourists arrive in Florida, venture down I-
75, cross over to Hwy 19, and make their way south, most 
are focused on the beaches of Clearwater and St. Peters-

(Continued on page 6) 

mailto:hbpoa34607@gmail.com
http://www.hernandobeachpoa.com/hbpoa.html
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2021 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Diane M. Greenwell - (352)606-3720 
Vice President:  Dave Skinner - (901)487-8796 

Secretary:  Barb Gossett - (201)341-8777 
Treasurer:  Sarah Hill - (352)279-0076 
Director:  Fran Baird - (352)650-9213 

Director:  Chuck Greenwell - (352)606-3720 
Director:  Scott Fitzgerald - (781)608-5341  

Director:  Bill Roberts - (540)419-5871  
 
 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Landscaping Committee 
Hospitality Committee - Judith Hughes 

Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
 
 

Board Meetings held the Monday before the Membership Meeting. 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

burg and pass right on through the 34607 zip code.  That’s 
fine with most of us who live in the area.  The Hernando 
Beach residents continue our daily or weekly trips to the 
grocery store, to buy gas for our vehicles, or venture out for 
other reasons – and can do so without being stuck in long 
traffic lines (with the exception of when road work is going 
on).   Whichever direction we drive - through Weeki 
Wachee to Hwy 50 or via the more common route of Shoal 
Line and Osowaw to reach U.S. 19, I am always in awe of 
the beauty; Shoal Line is such a beautiful road due to its 
natural and lack of commercialism on each side of our 
community. 

 
A few weekends ago, my husband 
and I volunteered to donate a cou-
ple of hours in a trash-pickup effort 
along the southern end of Shoal 
Line that was organized by resi-
dents who live in the south section.  
This was my first time to participate 
in such an effort and found it to be 
quite an interesting adventure.  

Picking up other people’s trash is certainly not something 
that I would choose to do on a regular basis, but on this 
crisp weekend morning, it seemed like a neighborly thing to 
do.  There were about eight participants and I think we 
ended up with about that many garbage bags of trash.  It 
was a good feeling to contribute to making the road look 
nicer. 
 
And then, there’s Osowaw – a continuation of naturalness 

and beauty.  However, as I make my way to U.S. 19, I con-
tinue to notice trash on both sides of that stretch of road.  I 
have even seen full garbage bags that have been dumped 
or have fallen out of the back of a truck, probably as the 
driver made his way to the nearby Hernando County Waste 
Management Facility.  I don’t even know who is responsible 
to keep that area cleaned up, but it sure wouldn’t hurt for 
some Hernando Beach volunteers to give a couple of hours 
toward a clean-up drive.     
 
As we start our New Year of 2021, let’s beautify the roads 
leading to Hernando Beach!  I propose a schedule be pre-
sented to the HBPOA Board, comprising a once-a month 
clean-up drive in which volunteers are encouraged to give 
two hours.  If there are 20 volunteers each month, a poten-
tial of 240 people will donate 480 hours over the course of 
the year.  Those wanting to participate, but unable to walk 
and bend over, can participate by providing a poke stick 
(broom handle with a long nail hammered into one end), 
heavy black garbage bags, and some bottled water for the 
convenience of those who show up to walk a stretch of 
road to collect trash.  Each trash collector can provide his/
her own gloves.  Maybe we could even round up some 
brightly colored vests or T-shirts for participants to wear. 
 
Still not convinced?  I am overweight, allergic to the sun, 
old enough to be on Medicare, and hate to get my hands 
dirty.  But, I will sign up and give two hours (and maybe 
even more) in 2021.  Why?  Because I love Hernando 
Beach and see this effort as one that will make all of us 
appreciate where we live even more!  Won’t you grab a 
friend and help turn this into a fun activity? 

(Continued from page 3) 
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Cabinet Design by Rudolf Roi - The Trusted Leading Provider of  
Custom Cabinets, Kitchen, Bathroom, and Flooring Designs & Services 

in Hernando - Citrus and Pasco County 
 

Free in-home consultation and design!  At Cabinet Design by Rudolf Roi, we specialize in Custom Design Kitchen & Bathroom in 3D 
rendering-cabinetry installation, custom closets and cabinets, interior trim and decorative molding installation, built-in furniture ad 

a variety of related projects.  We always provide professional workmanship as well as a top-notch showroom! 

 
 

 

Our project involved all new flooring, custom made and colored cabinets, and new granite counter tops. Great  
attention to detail was given to make sure we got what we wanted and what was promised. We could not have 
been happier with the design and the follow through given by Rudolf. Very professional and knowledgeable and 

made sure we got quality work. - Jerry D 
 

Visit The Show Room At 18522 US Hwy 19 N, Hudson, FL  34667  - rrdesigner72550@gmail.com 

CabinetWizardFL.com 
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COMMITTEE SIGNUP 
 

We are looking for volunteers for 2021 on the following 
committees. If you would like to volunteer some time to 
help our association and community, please note on your 
renewal application which committee(s) you would like to 
help with so that someone can contact you, or email us at 
hbpoa34607@gmail.com, or call 352-606-3720. 
 
Landscape Committee - We need a chairman to help with 
budgeting repair expenses, maintenance, insurance 
claims, and projection of future improvements. This person 
will report to the Board and oversee landscape projects. 
Volunteers will help maintain the entranceway gardens at 
the Dolphin statue on Commercial Way and Osowaw 
Boulevard, and the Triangle Butterfly Park at Shoal Line 
Blvd. The chair will make recommendations to the Board 
and coordinate fund raising projects within the community 
to benefit the landscape costs. The HBPOA pays water 
and electricity at both locations which is nearly $2,400 be-
fore any landscape improvements or maintenance costs.  
 
Governmental Affairs Committee (GAC) - Volunteers for 
this committee will be vetted by the Board and the chair 
chosen by the Board. The purpose of this committee is to 
keep abreast of County, State or Federal activities which 
may affect the membership interests or the Hernando 
Beach Community and to advise the President, the Board 
and the membership on actions that they recommend be 
taken to influence these governmental entities to best rep-
resent the interests of Hernando Beach property owners 
and community. 
 
Bylaws Committee (Ad Hoc) - We need volunteers who 
have background in parliamentary law, bylaws, and Florida 
state statutes. Names of volunteers will be put before the 
membership at a regularly scheduled meeting for member-
ship vote and approval. We need three people at a mini-
mum. The ad-hoc bylaws committee will draft new bylaws 
and submit to the Board to put before the membership at 
two regularly scheduled meetings for a vote by member-
ship. Once the committee is chosen, members have the 
opportunity to submit suggested changes to the bylaws 
committee. 
 
Hospitality Committee - Assist with sign in of members at 
membership meetings; welcome new and old property 

(Continued on page 9) 

mailto:hbpoa34607@gmail.com
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owners and visitors to HBPOA meetings and introduce 
them to others; coordinate the annual Christmas/Holiday 
party or other social events as requested or approved by 
the Board; assist with 50/50 ticket sales; assist with new 
memberships, and collect applications and fees at mem-
bership meetings. 
 
Environmental Committee (Ad Hoc) - This committee will 
keep abreast of environmental issues in our community 
that may have a direct impact on our properties and work 
as needed with the GAC Committee on issues that need to 
be brought to government officials’ attention. Organize 
'adopt a road' or 'adopt a canal' clean up efforts to help 
keep our community free of trash and debris. 
 
Christmas Holiday Lights Committee (Ad Hoc) - We 
need volunteers who are able to assist with Christmas Holi-
day decorations in our community, including working with 
Withlacoochee employees for installation and removal of 
lights along Shoal Line Blvd., Triangle Park, and the Dol-
phin Statue; assist with repairs to wiring, bulbs, as needed; 
keep inventory of decorations to include condition of lights 
for repairs and replacement. 
 
Events/Fundraisers/Calendar/Photo Contest - These are 
not really committees but areas where you can help as 
needed throughout the year. If you have special talent at 
coordinating events you may want to assist Hospitality with 
the holiday dinner. If you have great graphic skills you may 
want to assist with the HBPOA Calendar. If you have great 
ideas for fundraising, you may want to help coordinate 
some ways we can raise money for landscaping, charity, 

and other events throughout the year. If you have an eye 
for great photography, you may want to help coordinate the 
annual members photo contest or help us find great photos 
for the annual calendar. These are great ways to volunteer 
some time on a limited basis to help you meet other mem-
bers and stay involved in our community. There's no better 
way to meet your neighbors than to be involved with them. 
 
ZOOM/IT - We are in need of a few experienced volunteers 
with Zoom experience to run our electronic portion of the 
membership meetings. This would usually be 50 people or 
fewer, require providing electronic links that would be 
emailed to membership, providing the ability for Zoomers to 
participate by speaking when recognized, provide verbal 
voting opportunities on minor issues, providing links to 
electronic voting on major issues, and assisting with setup 
of the microphones, sound equipment, and projectors as 
needed for the Board, guest speakers, and members,  
 
 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 
Hello Hernando Beach, 
 

On this date,  we pen our first Hospi-
tality note of 2021.  Happy New Year 
to all Hernando Beach residents.  
May this year bring much health, 
prosperity, fun, and friendships. 

 

(Continued on page 10) 
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The evening of December 3, 2020 was a special one.  A 
member appreciation Christmas dinner for HBPOA  was 
held at Brian’s Place. Thank you Brian for making this a 
memorable evening.  We don’t always know by name each 
member of an organization but on this night we got to put 
names with faces and we had the opportunity to have a 
little fun.  Guests were “framed,” literally.  Each guest had 
their photo taken surrounded by a Holiday decorated 
“photo frame”.  By now, you have received your memento 
photo via email.   Your Hospitality Committee met often  
and  made table decor, starfish ornaments, organized the 
seating, obtained the prizes, and of course, made those 
delicious desserts.  We appreciate your membership and 
all you do to enhance our home called Hernando Beach. 
 

Now, on to the New Year.  Hospitality is always looking for 
some social ideas. It is hopeful that 2021 will bring folks 
together aside from our regular meetings.  Covid 19 has 
presented some challenges but outdoor and safe distanc-
ing places are available within a reasonable distance of 
Hernando Beach.  Here are just a few ideas for you to con-
sider:   Three Sister Springs where the manatees winter, a 
brown bag picnic at a park, Sunken Gardens, or any other 
botanical garden.  If you have any social suggestions, 
please drop a note in the “Social Idea Jar” located at  each 
meeting’s  registration table. 
 

Again, we appreciate you all and hope to get to know you 
better in the New Year.   
 

Your Hospitality Committee 

 HERNANDO BEACH HELPS  
HARRY CORDOVA CELEBRATE HIS 

99
TH

 IN STYLE 
 
     In all of Harry Cordova’s now 99 years of life, I believe it 
is safe to say that he could never have imagined a birthday 
such as the one he just celebrated!  First of all, there is no 
way that I would even let him sit in front of my iMac with a 
his fingers controlling the mouse or shall we translate that 
into a confirmation that he has never been interested in or 
willing to take the time to learn how to navigate a computer.  
So here is my 99-year-old husband getting FaceTimed at 
least four times throughout the day by grandkids and my 
kids; furthermore his big day culminated in a Zoom party 
with his daughter, son-in-law and his son and his partner, 
complete with birthday cake and champagne and ukulele 
accompaniment for “Happy Birthday” singing! 
 
      And how could we possibly express our appreciation 
for how this community of Hernando Beach turned out to 
give him a real Birthday Drive-by Parade which he enjoyed 
with a huge smile on his face from our driveway!  Good 
neighbors and friends came in their cars adorned with bal-
loons and signs and filled with folks singing or shouting, 
“Happy Birthday, Harry!”  Credit must be given to Peggy 
Miller and members of the Hernando Beach Club, who 
when approached by Harry’s daughter from San Diego 
about this idea, took the ball and ran for a touchdown.  
Peggy even came over in the wind and put out signs and 

(Continued from page 9) 

(Continued on page 12) 
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CERT 754-4083 

Code Enforcement 754-4056 

County Commissioner  
Wayne Dukes 

754-4146 

HB Crime Watch 592-3304  

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency) 515-0924 

Hernando Beach Club 596-5878 

Hernando Beach Boatlift  
President 

(727)433-3834 

Parks & Recreation 754-4027 

Port Authority & Waterways  754-4060 

Public Works 754-4060 

Sheriff’s Dept. (Non-Emergency) 754-6830 

Utilities Dept. 754-4037 

VFW Post 9236 596-9236 

Republic/Seaside Sanitation (727)868-8566 

WHO TO CALL… 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

 

 

balloons to give our yard a festive touch.  I also thank our 
immediate neighbors on Gulfstream who helped me add 
some decorative and pragmatic touches and who joined us 
in the yard to enjoy the parade! 
 
     Harry is the only remaining member of his immediate 
family, having been the baby of seven boys who grew up 
together in Los Angeles during the depression.  His parents 
literally came over on a ship from Turkey to the Promised 
Land called America, coming through Ellis Island with all 
the other immigrants of the time.  His dad did whatever he 
could to support his family during those unimaginably diffi-
cult times while his mom tried her best to feed and clothe 
and keep those boys under control (an impossible task).  
Harry has so many wonderful stories to tell of growing up 
during that time and some of the adventures he and his 
best friend, Sam, enjoyed, some of which could curl the 
hairs on the top of one’s head!  One of my favorites was of 
the time when Harry, a little ragamuffin, entered a talent 
contest at the local movie theatre and took first place sing-
ing, “Sweet Jenny Lee.”  The prize was a huge slab of ba-
con which he could hardly wait to take home to Momma 
who nearly had a heart attack when he brought bacon into 
a strict Sephardic Jewish household!  He ended up selling 
it to a local restaurant for fifty cents! 
 
     Somehow all the boys were raised and five of the seven 
went off to serve in WWII, Harry included(Coast Guard ra-
dio operator).  His brother, Sam, was killed on the island of 
Corregidor when the Japanese first invaded Fort Mills and 

is buried at a huge military cemetery in the Phillipines.   All 
the others managed to survive, thank God!  Most of his 
brothers became successful florists while Harry chose the 
profession of dental technician, making caps and crowns 
and dentures. 
 
     Harry spent nearly all his life in the greater Los Angeles 
area, married his first wife, Annabelle, and with her raised 
their two children, Denise and Rick.  Annie died of breast 
cancer unfortunately way too young and, of course, is 
missed to this day by her loved ones. 
 
     I was blessed to get to know Harry through our mutual 
love of square dancing and, shall we say, that one tip led to 
another and one dance to another so that we ended up 
dancing our way through now 30 plus years of marriage.  
We have had a rich, full life, living in California, Arizona, 
California, and now Florida!  We have traveled and cruised 
and enjoyed so many wonderful adventures together!  He 
is truly my best friend and has blessed my life and the lives 
of my four children and six grandchildren.  As my ten year 
recently affirmed, “Grandpa, you are the best grandpa ev-
er!” 
 
     Thank you, good people of Hernando Beach, for helping 
to make this very special birthday, Harry’s 99

th
, way more 

special than it might have been, given the restrictions of the 
Pandemic!  Now we are looking forward to having a real 
live party next year when, God willing, Harry turns a ripe 
old age of 100! 
 
Please check out the photos on page 14. 

(Continued from page 10) 



13 



14 



15 

 

  

3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

Vacant Lots are Selling in Hernando Beach. 

Purchase one of our listings and we will pay for your 1st year's membership in the  
voluntary HBPOA - Hernando Beach Property Owners Association AND enroll you in  

the voluntary UCHB - United Community Hernando Beach. 

3400 Sheephead Dr. - $43,900 Lot 34 Cobia Dr. - $55,900 

4396 Tahiti Dr. - $125,000 
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HERNANDO BEACH BOAT PARADE 
 
By:  Patti Ames 
 
Can you even believe how beautiful all the boats looked in 
last night’s Boat Parade?!!! No matter how hard you work 
to try to plan a great boat parade, you cannot have a pa-
rade without the boats! Everyone at the HBYC would like to 
thank every single participant. You all knocked it out of the 
park! 
 
We would also like to thank our safety boats: the Coast 
Guard Auxiliary vessel, the Sheriff’s Marine Safety Boat 
and the Hernando Fire Station 6 safety boat. Thank you for 
not only keeping us safe last night on the water but, for 
keeping us safe 365 days a year! 
 
I would like to announce the winners of the Boat Parade, 
but I also want you to know that it was not easy for our 
judges to select the top 3 boats, because everyone did 
such an outstanding job decorating their boats! 
And the winners are: (pictures below) 
Boat #10 Best Lighted -Jason Golemba 
Boat #31 Most Holiday Spirit - Greg Fenton  
Boat # 17 Most Original - Frank & Gretta Santo 
 
Another shout out goes to all who donated toys throughout 
the parade! We usually get 3 truckloads of toys but this 
year we got 6!  “Toys for Tots” is a wonderful program run 
by the United States Marine Corps Reserve which distrib-
utes toys to children whose parents cannot afford to buy 
them gifts for Christmas. We are all so lucky and everyone 
in our community has now helped those who are not so 
lucky to have the best Christmas ever!  
 
Hernando Beach….we are unstoppable! 

Boat #10 

Boat #31 

Boat #17 

Photo By: Barb Gossett 

Photo By: Barb Gossett 

Photo By: Patti Ames 

Photo By: Patti Ames 

Photo By: Patti Ames 

Photo By: Patti Ames 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 
THURSDAY 

JANUARY 7TH, 7PM 
HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

LOCAL HERNANDO BEACH  
PROPERTY AND HOME OWNERS  

ASSOCIATIONS DONATE $1,000 TO 
HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 

 

By:  Diane Greenwell 
 
At the December 9, 2020 Crime Watch meeting sev-
eral Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
Board members attended to present our local Her-
nando Beach Crime Watch with a $500.00 contribu-
tion as voted on by the HBPOA Board and Member-
ship. Following HBPOA’s contribution presentation, 
Stu Sturm, President from Hernando Beach South 
Homeowners Association, also presented Crime 
Watch with a $500.00 contribution for a total contribu-
tion of $1,000.  We appreciate the services this group 
provides to help keep our crime rates down in Her-

Left to right: Stu Sturm-Hernando Beach South HOA President, Kelly 
Reeve-Crime Watch Treasurer, Jessie Manno-Crime Watch President, 
Joe Wachs-Crime Watch VP, and Carolyn Manno-Crime Watch Secretary 

Pictured left to right: Bill Roberts-HBPOA Director Elect, Charles Greenwell-HBPOA Director, Mike Fulford-HBPOA VP, 
Diane Greenwell-HBPOA President, Kelly Reeve-Crime Watch Treasurer, Jesse Manno-Crime Watch President, Joe 
Wachs-Crime Watch VP, and Carolyn Manno-Crime Watch Secretary.  
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Hernando Beach Residents 
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Gift Donor 

$50 Gift Certificate and 
Bottle of Brian’s Signature 
Vodka 

Brians’ Place Owner - Brian 

$25 Gift Certificate Hernando Beach Seafood 
Kathryn Birren 

Kid Pack of Swimming Pool 
Floatables and Sand Bucket 

Hernando Beach Marina 
Bill Jay 

Haircut All Together Hair Design 

$15 Gift Certificate Matoli’s Pizzeria 

Manicure & Pedicure Nails by Pam / Spring Hill 

HBPOA Cap ZiemskiArt.com 
Larry Ziemski 

Water Color Painting with 
Shells 

ZiemskiArt.com 
Diane Ziemski 

Bottle of Cabernet Wine Diane Greenwell 

Beach Candle Judith Hughes 

Flamingo Wine Stopper Judith Hughes 

SPECIAL THANKS 
 
By:  Diane Greenwell 
 
The HBPOA would like to give special thanks to the follow-
ing individuals who donated door prizes for our 2020 
HBPOA Christmas Dinner held at Brian's Place on Decem-
ber 4, 2020. We had some great prizes donated, and Brian 
did another fabulous job with the food. Please let the fol-
lowing folks know you appreciate their support of the 
HBPOA and our community. 
 
HBPOA DOOR PRIZES  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BOYS & GIRLS CLUB OF  
HERNANDO COUNTY 

 
By:  Diane Greenwell 

 
On Friday, December 4

th
, Diane 

DiServio of the Boys & Girls Club of 
Hernando County was presented 
with a donation of $100.00 from the 
HBPOA. She was so surprised she 
nearly cried. She explained that due 
to COVID-19 this year the Boys & 
Girls Club had been unable to hold 
many of its regular fund-raising 
events, but the needs of the children 
had increased. The COVID-19 hard-

ships created for many of the local businesses who normal-
ly contribute caused them to not be able to contribute this 
year. Ms. DiServio said the money would be put to good 
use and they certainly appreciated the HBPOA thinking of 
them and making the donation.  
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appliance or 
plumbing leak 

Is your home or business suffering from damage caused by 

Cast Iron Pipe Failure  ●  Water (              ) 

Wind  ●  Hail  ●  Storm Flood 

Fire  ●  Sinkhole  ●  Raccoon 

 
 
 

We are a State licensed and bonded public adjusting company working for 
you on a contingency fee.  We strive to help get you the maximum settlement 

possible out of your insurance claim!  If you don’t get paid, we don’t get paid.  
Let us handle all the paperwork, phone calls, inspections and everything else 

that is brought on after filing a claim. 

   

352-686-6222 

352-585-1860 (after hours) 
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HOSPITAL HOLE  
  

Location:  
 
Hospital Hole (aka Fish Hospital) is in a sharp bend of the 
Weeki Wachee River 1,000 feet upstream from State Hwy 
595 bridge.  
 
Description:  
 
For some unknown reason, this is one of my favorite dive 
sites. The hole itself is in the third bend south of Roger's 
Park on the Weeki Wachee River. The name comes from 
local legend where it is told that injured fish come to this 
site to be healed before returning to the sea. Access is re-
stricted from land due to private homes, but one can easily 
canoe or even walk upriver from the park to the dive site. 
Roger's Park is open year round with a boat dock and 
launch ramp, but there is a $2 park fee ( per vehicle) during 
daylight hours in the summer. The main hole is about 150 ft 
in diameter and reaches a depth of 135-140 feet. There are 
several solution tubes in the overhangs along the south 
and southwest wall. One of the tubes goes to the surface, 
but the others, while large enough for a diver to enter, are 
blocked at the top (around 20 ft). Water from the spring 
flowed through these tubes long ago before the ceiling of 
the cavern collapsed (now the main sink). There are a few 
flowing springs coming from the wall around 70 feet, just 
above the hydrogen sulfide layer. Between 70 and 80 feet 
there is a thick cloud like layer of hydrogen sulfide that 
blocks most light below it. Below the layer, whose depth 
fluctuates with the tide, visibility is usually very good. There 
is a small john boat on the bottom around 135 feet. There 
is not much of interest away from the boat until you get to 
the walls. Graffiti from divers over the past decade written 
into the walls adds to the fun of the dive. The shape of the 
sink itself is like a small boot with no passage or major 
overhangs observed yet. The ceiling gently slopes upward 
towards the opening. This site is great for any open water 
diver, although only those who are cavern certified should 
attempt to go below the cloud layer, even during daylight 
hours, as the low light, foul smell, and high silt can be chal-
lenging to those without depth experience.  
 
For more information please visit the following website:  
www.floridacaves.com 

This pencil sketch is by Mr. Hart who lived on 
Mullet Canal off the Weeki Wachee River. 
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Wildlife  

Fish & Wildlife Conservation (FWC) 
Law Enforcement  

(813)558-5050 
x 7 

FWC Florida Wildlife - General  (863)648-3200 

Manatee hotline (FWC) (941)255-7403  

Sawfish Sightings (FWC) (941)255-7403 

Sea turtle rescue (FWC) (863)648-3200 

Reptiles and Exotics Rescue  (352)403-4255 

Wildlife Rescue – Owl’s Nest  
Sanctuary  

(813)598-5926 

Wildlife Rescue HB Area  (813)598-5926 

Horseshoe Crab Sightings (866)252-9326 

Pets  

Hernando County Animal Services  (352)796-5062 

Humane Society of Nature Coast (352)796-2711 

SPCA Hernando County  (352)596-7000  

Dogs – Report Illegal Dog Fighting  (800)780-8477 

RESCUE ORGANIZATIONS 
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January 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 01/10/2021. 

   1 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

2 

3 4 5 6 7 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

8 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

9 

10 11 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

12 13 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

14 15 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

16 

17 18 

US Coast Guard  

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

19 20 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

21 22 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

23 

Gun Show 

24 
Gun Show 
 
 
 

31 

25 26 27 28 29 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

30 

 

Specializing in New Concrete and Vinyl Seawalls, Seawall Repairs, Rip Rap & Docks

2nd Generation
Marine Contractor

Bonded & State Certified

Lic # SCC13115103

Native Limestone
Boulders-Rip Rap

Vinyl
Seawalls

727-857-7037 office

Pilings, Docks 
and Boat Lifts

Concrete
Seawalls
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, January 2021 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 
 
 
 
 
                  

 
 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

     Fri 01 Sat 02 

     

High Tide 3.15 ft 
01:50 
Low Tide −0.68 ft 
10:28 
High Tide 2.45 ft 
15:47 
Low Tide 1.06 ft 
22:20 

High Tide 3.10 ft 
02:33 
Low Tide −0.58 ft 
11:06 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
16:21 
Low Tide 0.97 ft 
23:05 

Sun 03 Mon 04 Tue 05 Wed 06 Thu 07 Fri 08 Sat 09 

High Tide 2.98 ft 
03:20 
Low Tide −0.41 ft 
11:45 
High Tide 2.50 ft 
16:57 
Low Tide 0.85 ft 
23:55 

High Tide 2.78 ft 
04:14 
Low Tide −0.16 ft 
12:27 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
17:35 

Low Tide 0.71 ft 
00:53 
High Tide 2.51 ft 
05:18 
Low Tide 0.17 ft 
13:13 
High Tide 2.60 ft 
18:17 

Low Tide 0.54 ft 
02:00 
High Tide 2.24 ft 
06:39 
Low Tide 0.53 ft 
14:07 
High Tide 2.68 ft 
19:05 

Low Tide 0.30 ft 
03:16 
High Tide 2.07 ft 
08:14 
Low Tide 0.87 ft 
15:08 
High Tide 2.77 ft 
19:58 

Low Tide −0.01 ft 
04:35 
High Tide 2.07 ft 
09:51 
Low Tide 1.13 ft 
16:18 
High Tide 2.89 ft 
20:54 

Low Tide −0.35 ft 
05:46 
High Tide 2.19 ft 
11:16 
Low Tide 1.27 ft 
17:27 
High Tide 3.01 ft 
21:51 

Sun 10 Mon 11 Tue 12 Wed 13 Thu 14 Fri 15 Sat 16 

Low Tide −0.65 ft 
06:48 
High Tide 2.33 ft 
12:23 
Low Tide 1.29 ft 
18:30 
High Tide 3.13 ft 
22:46 

Low Tide −0.86 ft 
07:42 
High Tide 2.42 ft 
13:16 
Low Tide 1.24 ft 
19:25 
High Tide 3.22 ft 
23:39 

Low Tide −0.95 ft 
08:30 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
14:01 
Low Tide 1.15 ft 
20:14 

High Tide 3.26 ft 
00:28 
Low Tide −0.93 ft 
09:15 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
14:39 
Low Tide 1.04 ft 
20:59 

High Tide 3.24 ft 
01:16 
Low Tide −0.81 ft 
09:55 
High Tide 2.45 ft 
15:14 
Low Tide 0.93 ft 
21:43 

High Tide 3.16 ft 
02:01 
Low Tide −0.63 ft 
10:31 
High Tide 2.44 ft 
15:44 
Low Tide 0.82 ft 
22:24 

High Tide 3.02 ft 
02:45 
Low Tide −0.40 ft 
11:05 
High Tide 2.44 ft 
16:12 
Low Tide 0.72 ft 
23:06 

Sun 17 Mon 18 Tue 19 Wed 20 Thu 21 Fri 22 Sat 23 

High Tide 2.83 ft 
03:30 
Low Tide −0.15 ft 
11:37 
High Tide 2.47 ft 
16:40 
Low Tide 0.63 ft 
23:50 

High Tide 2.59 ft 
04:17 
Low Tide 0.13 ft 
12:07 
High Tide 2.50 ft 
17:09 

Low Tide 0.56 ft 
00:37 
High Tide 2.32 ft 
05:09 
Low Tide 0.42 ft 
12:39 
High Tide 2.53 ft 
17:41 

Low Tide 0.49 ft 
01:31 
High Tide 2.06 ft 
06:11 
Low Tide 0.71 ft 
13:15 
High Tide 2.55 ft 
18:19 

Low Tide 0.41 ft 
02:34 
High Tide 1.85 ft 
07:29 
Low Tide 1.00 ft 
14:00 
High Tide 2.56 ft 
19:04 

Low Tide 0.28 ft 
03:46 
High Tide 1.78 ft 
08:59 
Low Tide 1.24 ft 
15:00 
High Tide 2.58 ft 
19:59 

Low Tide 0.09 ft 
05:01 
High Tide 1.86 ft 
10:29 
Low Tide 1.39 ft 
16:15 
High Tide 2.64 ft 
20:58 

Sun 24 Mon 25 Tue 26 Wed 27 Thu 28 Fri 29 Sat 30 

Low Tide −0.14 ft 
06:05 
High Tide 2.01 ft 
11:39 
Low Tide 1.41 ft 
17:29 
High Tide 2.73 ft 
21:56 

Low Tide −0.36 ft 
06:57 
High Tide 2.17 ft 
12:30 
Low Tide 1.35 ft 
18:30 
High Tide 2.84 ft 
22:50 

Low Tide −0.56 ft 
07:42 
High Tide 2.29 ft 
13:11 
Low Tide 1.25 ft 
19:21 
High Tide 2.97 ft 
23:38 

Low Tide −0.70 ft 
08:22 
High Tide 2.39 ft 
13:47 
Low Tide 1.12 ft 
20:06 

High Tide 3.08 ft 
00:23 
Low Tide −0.78 ft 
09:00 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
14:18 
Low Tide 0.97 ft 
20:48 

High Tide 3.16 ft 
01:07 
Low Tide −0.80 ft 
09:36 
High Tide 2.52 ft 
14:48 
Low Tide 0.81 ft 
21:29 

High Tide 3.18 ft 
01:50 
Low Tide −0.73 ft 
10:11 
High Tide 2.58 ft 
15:16 
Low Tide 0.63 ft 
22:10 

Sun 31       

High Tide 3.12 ft 
02:34 
Low Tide −0.57 ft 
10:46 
High Tide 2.65 ft 
15:44 
Low Tide 0.45 ft 
22:54 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before December 28, 2020. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 
 
Diane Ziemski Watercolors 
        ZiemskiArt@gmail.com 
           ziemskiart.com 

FACEBOOK 
Fine Art America 

 
          “The Bird’’ Juried into                
      Florida Watercolor Society 
        Online Exhibition 2020 

 

mailto:ZiemskiArt@gmail.com
http://ziemskiart.com

